FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to request a fully up to date HMO register for all Mandatory, Additional & Selective licences to include those submitted and awaiting approval as of this date.
Leicester City Council hold the information requested but in respect of mandatory and selective HMO licences, this information is exempt from disclosure under the provisions of Section 21 of the Act-Information accessible to the applicant.

This applies as the current Public Registers, made available under the Council’s legal obligations under the Housing Act 2004, are published on the Council’s website, at:

Mandatory HMO:  https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/dataset/public-register-of-licenced-hmos/information/?disjunctive.street_name
Selective Licensing: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/housing/landlords/selective-licensing/information-for-tenants/
Leicester City Council does not operate any Additional schemes and therefore holds no information relevant to this aspect of your request and is advising you of this as required under Section 1(1) of the Act.

In respect of any applications submitted and still awaiting approval at this time, the Council considers that the provisions of the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 41-Information in Confidence, apply and no disclosure will be made at this time.
In respect of this exemption, while the matter is being reviewed the Council considers that information from the applicant is held in confidence and to disclose details of their application to the wider world at this time (which is how any disclosure made under the Act must be viewed) would create a legally-actionable breach of confidence. 

To advise and assist you further, in line with the Council’s duty under Section 16 of the Act, when an application is approved its details will be published via the above-mentioned links given. 

Therefore the provisions of the exemption contained at Section 22-Information intended for future publication-apply as the Council considers that the public interest in making such details available when formally approved outweighs the benefits of making details of an incomplete, unapproved application publicly-available now. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
